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III. DISCUSSION 

 

FACTS AND FICTION ABOUT INCARCERATED PERSON SUICIDE 

 

Staff may have various misconceptions about incarcerated person suicide.  These Fact or Fiction exercises 

will help clarify some important issues. 

 

#1 An incarcerated person who makes a suicidal statement or threatens suicide is more likely to commit 

suicide than an incarcerated person who never makes such a statement or threat.  
(Answer: FACT) 

 

The Facts: Many incarcerated persons who commit suicide have made either direct or indirect 

statements indicating their suicidal intentions. Research has shown, 8 out of 10 persons to 

commit suicide have given definite warnings of their suicidal intentions. These warnings 

may be direct statements, e.g., "I'm going to kill myself," while other statements may be 

more subtle and indirect, e.g., ''You won't have me to worry about anymore," "I'm not 

getting out of here," "You'd be better off without me," or even a simple "Good-bye." These 

statements may be made in a serious, sarcastic, or even joking manner; they may be 

directed to you, to relatives or friends, or even to other incarcerated people. The point is 

that an incarcerated person planning to commit suicide often speaks about their plans and 

feelings and it is crucial that these indicators not be ignored. 

 

#2 Suicide happens suddenly and without warning. 
(Answer: FICTION) 

 

The Facts:   Most suicidal acts represent a carefully thought-out strategy for coping with 

various personal problems.  Studies reveal that a suicidal person gives many 

clues and warnings regarding their suicidal intentions.  Within the controlled 

environment of a detention facility, it is difficult to successfully commit 

suicide on impulse.  Plans must be made regarding the best method and best 

time. 

 

#3 An incarcerated person who attempts suicide has NOT gotten it out of their system and will be more 

likely to attempt again. 

 (Answer: FACT) 

 

The Facts:     Almost two-thirds of incarcerated people who commit suicide had a history 

of suicidal behavior, either an attempt, threat, and/or self-injury.  If an 

incarcerated person has attempted suicide or engaged in self-injurious 

behavior in the past, psychological barriers against taking one's life have 

been broken.  Subsequent attempts thus become easier.  Although some 

attempts may seem minor and/or attention-getting behaviors to others, they 

are always a call for help.  If these calls for help are ignored, other more 

serious attempts are likely. 

 




